

Latest Arrangements on Deferral of Class Resumption

Dear Parents,

In view of the latest situation of the epidemic, the Education Bureau has announced again that all schools would defer class resumption until further notice.

The Easter break starts on 9 April 2020 and ends on 19 April 2020. Please note that there will be no Zoom online lessons arranged for students during the Easter break. Starting from 20 April 2020, all students should follow the new timetable for attending the Zoom online lessons and please pay attention to the following modifications:

- The duration of each lesson has been extended from 40 mins to 50 mins.
- There will be an additional lesson (per week) for senior secondary subjects which includes Chinese Language, English Language, Mathematics, Liberal Studies and all other elective subjects.
- All the lessons of non-core & cultural subjects in junior secondary level will still be conducted on a biweekly basis (once every 2 weeks).
- The lesson ID of individual lesson will be altered and you will see all the updates via eClass email / eClass parent app. For details, please pay close attention to the latest timetable which will soon be released on the school website.

We strongly appeal to students and parents not to travel abroad during the Easter break. Moreover, students should avoid going out or joining any group activities in order to reduce the risk of being infected. Meanwhile, students should pay close attention to their health conditions and cherish the time they spend with their family. Students should also finish all the assignment as instructed by their subject teachers and visit the school website for latest updates.

Let us pray for all students, parents, teachers, staff and Hong Kong citizens. May God bless everyone with good health and the epidemic can soon be eradicated. Please kindly sign the electronic circular by 10 April 2020. Thank you for your kind attention.

Yours faithfully,

Chan Ka Fai

(Principal)